
WINTER QUARTERLY MEETING 1979

The Winter Quarterly Meeting was held in London
at the London Hospital Medical College on 6 and 7
February, 1979, under the Presidency of Professor
Desmond Pond.

Scientific Meetings
On Monday, 5 February, Mr D. J. Dondorp,

Philadelphia-Ovcrjissel, Netherlands, delivered the
Thirteenth Blake Marsh Lecture entitled 'Health

Services for the Mentally Retarded in the Nether
lands: Ideas, Possibilities and Problems'. The vote of

thanks was proposed by Dr W. R. McKibben.
On 6 and 7 February, the following Maudsley

Bequest lectures were presented: A Psychiatrist's Role

in the Care of the Mentally 111, Dr Colin Murray
Parkes; A Physician's View of General Hospital

Psychiatry, Dr H. Kopelman; The Diagnostic
Approach to Patients with Somatic Symptoms
Referred to Psychiatrists, Dr S. I. Cohen; Attitudes of
House Physicians to Psychiatric Problems in a General
Hospital, Dr J. M. Pfeffer; AJoint Psychogeriatric Ser
vice, Dr Brice Pitt; The Child Psychiatrist's Work, Dr

Stephen Wolkind; Comments on the White Paper
Reviewing the Mental Health Act, Professor John
Gunn; Alcohol and Alcoholism: The College's

Report, Dr Griffith Edwards; Trends in Psycho
therapy, Professor Bruce Sloane; Life Events and
Mental Disorder, Professor George Brown;
Endorphins and Enkephalins: Pain and Pleasure
Molecules in the Brain, Dr L. L. Iversen; What's in it

for Us? A Critical Look at the Relation of Endorphins
Research to Clinical Psychiatry, Dr A. V. P. Mackay.

At the meeting of the Psychotherapy Section, Dr
Margaret Tonnesman presented a paper entitled, 'The

Psychosomatic Syndrome: A failed Attempt at Self
Healing'.

At the meeting of the Dependence/Addiction Group The
Kessel Report, the Pattern and Range of Services for
Problem Drinkers, was discussed, papers being
presented by Dr B. Ritson: A general view of the
recommendations; Dr S. Shaw: The development of
detoxification centres; and Dr M. Glatt: The future of
regional alcoholism units.

The Social and Community Psychiatry Group arranged a
day conference at which the following speakers
presented papers: Dr L. Rama, Crisis Intervention and
Community Careâ€”A Comparative Study; Dr C. M.
Parkes, Evaluation of a Bereavement Service; Dr D.
Abrahamson, Assessment and Prediction of Future
Needs of'Old Long Stay' Patients; Professor T. Fahy,

Who Gets Aftercare?; Dr G. Blackwood and Dr P.
Olley, Pathways of Psychiatric Patients Through a

Comprehensive Health Care System; Dr S. Platt and
Professor S. R. Hirsch, Brief Hospitalization vs.
Standard Careâ€”Evaluation of Deficits of Social
Functioning; Dr R. G. Jones, Schizophrenia Treated in
D. G. H. and Area Mental Hospitalâ€”A Cost Benefit
Analysis; Dr T. P. Burns, Controlled Evaluation of
Community Psychiatric Nursing in Neurotic Patients;
Dr D. M. Ndetei, Prevalence and Clinical Presen
tation of Psychiatric Illness in a Rural Setting in
Kenya.

Business Meeting
The Business Meeting was held on 7 February.

MINUTES
The Minutes of the previous meeting, held in

London on 16 and 17 November, 1978, and pub
lished in the Bulletin January, 1979, were approved
and signed.

OBITUARY
THE REGISTRARannounced with regret the death
of the following members.

V. M. BUSCAINO,Professore Emerito di ClÃ­nicadelle
Malattie Nervose e Mentali, University of Naples,
Italy (Corresponding Fellow).

BERNARDMARIECOLEGILSENAN,Honorary Consultant
Psychiatrist, Central Middlesex and Willesden
General Hospitals; (Chairman, South Eastern
Division, 1966-68).

STEPHEN BARTON HALL, Consultant Psychiatrist,
formerly Liverpool Royal Infirmary.

IAN M. KERR,Clinical Deputy Director, St Lawrence
State Hospital, Ogdensburg, New York, U.S.A.

ALAN BRADLEYMAWSON,Registrar, Bethlem Royal &
Maudsley Hospitals, London.

JOHN HERBERT OWEN ROBERTS, OBE, Formerly
Medical Superintendent, North Wales Hospital,
Cardiff.

LEONARDWILLIAMROBINSON,Consultant Psychiatrist,
Darlington 8c North Yorkshire Child Guidance
Services.

REGISTRAR'SREPORT

DRTIMBURYpresented the following report:

The Executive and Finance Committee has met
twice since my last Report, and Council met on 10
January.
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The Report on Alcohol and Alcholism, prepared by
a Special Committee under the Chairmanship of Dr
Griffith Edwards, will be published tomorrow and it is
hoped that this important statement will be widely
read.

The Privy Council has agreed to some important
amendments to our Bye-Laws, and details of these will
be printed in the Bulletin. The principal changes are
the setting up of a Collegiate Trainees Committee; the
continuation of the category of Inceptorship with the
removal of the upper age limit; the extension to five
years ol the period which can be served bv Examiners,
and (he payment of Examiners who are Council
members. The Regional Divisions will in future be
referred to simply as Divisions of the College.

The work of the Special Committee on the White
Paper on the Mental Health Act, 1959 has been
completed and the Report of the Committee will be
considered at a special meeting of Council to be held
tomorrow. Thereafter a press conference has been
arranged for 14 February 1979 and representatives of
the College will be discussing the Report with
members of the All-Party Parliamentary Mental
Health Group.

Comments on Mental Health Review Tribunal
Procedures have also been prepared by the Special
Committee and these have been forwarded to the Lord
Chancellor's Office and to the Health Departments.

The College is considering how it might co-operate
more closely with the BMA Mental Health Group.
This Group tends to study the same range of issues in
psychiatry as does the College but is also involved in

such matters as contractual arrangements for psychi
atrists and issues affecting terms and conditions of ser
vice. A meeting of College representatives and
members of the BMA Mental Health Group will lake
place next week.

The views of the College have been sought on pro
posals for the reconstitution of the General Medical
Council. If the alterations are implemented this
College will have a representative on the new CMC.
Details of nomination and election procedure are
under consideration.

It has been agreed that a joint liaison group
between the College and Professor Peter Mittler's

National Development Group for Mental Handicap
should be set up. This group will be chaired by our
President.

The special two-day meeting of Council members to
which I referred in my last report is to be held later
this week. One of the matters to be decided is the
question of the creation of further special interest
Groups within the College and also the possibility of
the creation of one or more new Specialist Sections.

The work of the College during the past month has
been disrupted by bad weather and transport
problems and I am very grateful to all those members
of staff who struggled through the snow to keep the
College running during the past few weeks.

We are again grateful to the London Hospital for
allowing us to hold this meeting here today.

The next Quarterly Meeting will be held in Sheffield
on Wednesday, 2 May 1979.

GENERAL MEDICAL COUNCIL ELECTIONS
Notice by the Registrar

As members of the College will know, the GMC is being reconstituted with Nominated and Elected Members,
the latter to be in majority.

Clearly it is most desirable that there should be psychiatrists among the Elected, as well as ihe Appointed
members, and the College hopes that psychiatrists will be strongly represented among candidates. Details
regarding the College's Appointed Member are under discussion by Council.

The following particulars about the election have been supplied by the GMC:
It is expected that there will be at least 50 Elected Members (39 for England, including the Channel Islands

and the Isle of Man; three for Wales; six for Scotland; and two for Northern Ireland). It is expected that the elec
tion will be held during the Summer of 1979 so that the new Council can meet in late September. Nomination
papers for candidates for election will be available in March, and the last day for the return of nomination
papers is likely to be 3rd May, 1979.

To be nominated as a candidate in any of the four constituencies a doctor needs only to sign a nomination
paper and to secure the signature of six other registered medical practitioners resident in the constituency.
Doctors who have reached the age of 70 are not eligible. Doctors wishing to stand as candidates or to nominate a
colleague should write to the Registrar of the General Medical Council, 44 Hallam Street, London WIN 6AE lor
a nomination paper and further information as to the procedure.

GERALDTIMBURY
Registrar
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